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Ref. 2020/094 31.03.2020

The Office Bearers/ Central Committee Members/ State Committee Chiefs
A.l.B.R.F

Dear Comrade

Re Appeal for Donations
Re: Coronavirus Pandemic

Further to our circular No. 2020/ 92 dated 28.03.2020 on the above subject, based on quarries received from
some affiliates, we below give the clarifications/ modifications on collection of funds and their remittance to
Chief Minister Relief Fund/ AIBRF for remitting to PM Relief Fund.

(a)

(b)
(c)

(d)

(e)
(f)

Bank wise affiliates should take view on the minimum amount to be collected from individual members
and issue instructions to their units for collection. Many affiliates have indicated that considering the
gravity and magnitude of the crisis, preferably retirees should give donation equivalent to one day
pension.

Bank wise affiliates should issue necessary communication to their state units for collection from
members after deciding the minimum amount per member.

Funds so collected by bank wise state units, 60 per cent should be remitted to respective state
committee of AIBRF who will remit the amount to Chief Minister Relief Fund of the state. Remaining 40
per cent should be remitted by state unit to their apex level organisation who will remit the amount to
AIBRF central office which will send the funds to PM relief Fund after adding the suitable amount from
central pool.

It is appreciated that when there is nationwide shut down in the country and banking services are
being rendered on Skelton basis, immediate collection from members may be difficult. This will be
possible only when situation become normal and shutdown is lifted.

Till that time, we request our bank wise affiliates and their state units to spare some amounts from
their existing corpus and remit the amount as above.

Subsequently when situation becomes normal and collection from members become possible, further
installment may be sent following the above procedure and after recovering their funds.

2. You will kindly appreciate that Coronavirus pandemic is not only national level crisis but global one and one



of the worst in the history of mankind. Massive relief operation involving huge funds will be needed for long
time. As a citizen of the country, it becomes our sacred duty to contribute from our regular income and

donate in relief funds of the government to supplement their efforts. We expect early response from our
affiliates. This drive need to be coordinated among bank wise affiliates, their state units and state committees.

With Warm Regards

Yours Sincerely,

(S.C.JAIN)
GENERAL SECRETARY






